

The Urbandale Lion

Volume 03 Issue 002 February 21, 2013

President: Marilyn Osborn

Secretaries: Ron and Marilyn Markway

Treasurer : Lenny Karpf

Publisher : Ron Markway

Distribution: Don Bast

Board Meeting: Next board meeting is Thursday, March 12, 2013, starting at 6:30 pm in the Shelter House.

<u>Membership Meeting:</u> the membership meeting is Thursday, February 28. It will be "Ladies Night" at the Urbandale Country Club starting at 6:30.

Menu: applewood baked pork tenderloin, chicken marsala, pearl white mashed potatoes, mixed vegetables, salad, roll and butter. The dessert will be chocolate cake. The price for this expanded menu is \$20/person.

Program: Musical entertainment will be provided by Muehlbauer and Smith (the same wonderful duo who entertained us last year).

We have one order of business for the evening: to induct our newest member Benjamin Long. Ben is sponsored by Brian Coppess.

Substate Basketball

Jim Epstein reports that all ticket-taking slots have been filled for substate basketball games at UHS. Thanks everyone!

Urbandale Lions Website

The website committee presented the board with pricing and initial procedures to move forward with the improved website. The board approved these documents. More details will be forthcoming.

Welcome Bob Peterson

Our newest member Bob Peterson was inducted into the Urbandale Lions Club by our District Governor Zane Vokes. Be sure to stop and say hello to Bob and let him know how glad we are that he's joined us! Our district is, in total, 13 members shy of where we started the year. If you are able to help reduce this deficit your help would be greatly appreciated.



2nd Annual Jambalaya Dinner

Unfortunately the weather did not cooperate and this event was cancelled.

Fun at our January Meeting..

We invited our Leo Club members to join us in January so they would have an opportunity to hear from our District Governor. Leo Advisor Wendell Dickey, third from left, is pictured with officers from the Leo Club. Word is they enjoyed the meal and learned something about the workings of Lions above the club level.



A number of Lions were recognized by DG Zane Vokes for their significant years of service to the Urbandale Lions Club. Pictured below is Dick Miller being presented with his Monarch Chevron for 45 years of service to Lionism.



Horseplay between Zone Chairman Doc Shutters and Ernie Doeringsfeld is shown below. Bill presented Ernie with the white 'Greeter' badge to officially anoint him as officer Lion greeter. Ernie voluntarily comes early to our meetings to help set up and greet everyone as they come in the door. Ernie deserves a 'Thank You' for his good work.



For those of you with a bit of history with our club, former Urbandale Lions President Ken Gantz is pictured below with our own Bill and Joyce Kuhn at a meeting of the Prescott Lions Club. Bill tells us that they are a very active club which meets weekly!

